
as of April 23, 2020
Initiatives outside Japan

Country City/Chapter Event details Link

Austria Linz 26-Sep

The Peace Declaration 2019 of the
City of Peace Linz was unanimously
approved by the City Council of
Linz in the session.

http://www.mayorsforpeace.or
g/english/whatsnew/activity/
2019_Peace_Declaration_Linz_
Austria.html

https://www.linz.at/english/
culture/3888.php
http://www.friedensakademie.
at/fileadmin/friedensakademi
e/Friedensinitiative_Linz/Fr
iedenserklaerung_2019_Endfas
sung.pdf

Austria Linz 27-Sep - 28-Sep

On the occasion of the 150th
birthday of Mohandas Karamchand
Gandhi, the City of Linz hosted a
symposium.

http://www.friedensakademie.
at/fileadmin/friedensakademi
e/Friedensinitiative_Linz/Fr
iedenserklaerung_2019_Endfas
sung.pdf

Austria Wien 6-Aug , 9-Aug

The Hiroshima Group Vienna, the
Vienna Peace Movement and Pax
Christi Vienna organized on the
anniversary of the atomic bombing
on Hiroshima, August 6, at the
Stephansplatz in Vienna. Lantern-
march from St. Stephan's Square to
the pond in front of the
Karlskirche was held, where the
lanterns were placed on the water.
On August 9, (anniversary of the
atomic bombing on Nagasaki), a
commemoration was held at the Peace
Pagoda in Vienna.

Belgium
Belgium
Chapter

6-Aug - 9-Aug

The Belgium Chapter of Mayors for
Peace launched a new initiative
inspired by the German Flag Day.
The City of Ypres, a Vice President
City of Mayors for Peace and the
Lead City of Belgium Chapter, calls
on all Belgium members to pay their
annual membership fee, and the
cities which pay the fee will
receive a Belgian Mayors for Peace
Flag. All member cities with a flag
were asked to fly the flag from
8:15AM of August 6th until 11:02 of
August 9th in order to commemorate
the time when two atomic bombs
exploded in the cities of Hiroshima
and Nagasaki.

https://www.facebook.com/Sta
dIeper/photos/pcb.2963105570
395789/2963091747063838/?typ
e=3&theater

Belgium Ghent 21-Sep

The city of Ghent and a Belgian NGO
held "Silence for peace". People
are invited to join the group and
share a moment to experience the
importance of silence and inner
peace in the crisis we face today.

http://www.silenceforpeace.org/e
n/home/

Date

Activities as based on those in Mayors for Peace Action Plan from April 2019 to March 2020
(including planned events)
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Belgium Ghent 10-Nov

A planting ceremony of a second
generation A-bomed ginko tree was
held in Ghent at which Deputy Mayor
Heyse of the City of Ghent and
Minister Nobutaka Maekawa, a
representative of the Japanese
Embassy, planted the tree after
delivering speeches. In addition to
the ceremony, there was a
performance of Japanese music and a
discussion on the issues
surrounding nuclear weapons in
2019.

http://www.mayorsforpeace.org/e
nglish/whatsnew/activity/19Nove
mber_Belgium_Chapter_ginkgo.html

https://www.be.emb-
japan.go.jp/itpr_ja/news_191110.ht
ml

Belgium Veurne 10-Nov

Representatives of the Veurne City
Council and staff from the city's
Green Service gathered and planted
a second generation A-bomed ginko
tree.

http://www.mayorsforpeace.or
g/english/whatsnew/activity/
19November_Belgium_Chapter_g
inkgo.html

Belgium Ypres 10-Nov

Representatives of the Ypres City
Council welcomed participants to a
planting ceremony of a second
generation A-bombed ginko tree.
After a welcome speech, children
planted the tree in Le
Touquetpark.This park was named
after the French town in which
Ypres City Council sat in exile
during WWI. It was there that the
city council decided to reconstruct
Ypres as faithful as possible to
how the town looked before the war.
The ceremony ended with a chorus of
“Ode an Die Freude” (Ode to Joy)
from Beethoven's 9th Symphony.

http://www.mayorsforpeace.org/e
nglish/whatsnew/activity/19Nove
mber_Belgium_Chapter_ginkgo.html

Canada Montreal 16-May

To celebrate the International Day
of Living Togetherin Peace
proclaimed by the UN in 2017, the
International Observatory of Mayors
on Living Together - an initiative
by the City of Montreal - organized
a round table at the UNESCO
Headquarters in Paris in
cooperation with the Delegation of
Canada to UNESCO and the Permanent
Delegation of Algeria to UNESCO.

https://en.unesco.org/events/ro
und-table-improving-how-we-
live-together-cities

France Dunkerque 31-May

Dunkerque Grand Littoral Communaute
Urbaine hosted 4th International
Symposium "Cities of Memory". The
Mayor of Grigny, an Executive City
of Mayors for Peace and the
president of the French Association
of Mayors for Peace - AFCDRP,
attended the symposium and read the
message of the President of Mayors
for Peace.
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France Grigny 21-Sep - 22-Sep

The city of Grigny organized a
lecture of Latifa Ibn Ziaten,
founder of the association IMAD, an
exhibition of Nobel Peace Prize,
lanterns night and Peace Urban
Trail to commemorate the
International Day of Peace.

http://www.mayorsforpeace.org/e
nglish/whatsnew/news/data/201
90921/Grigny_IDP2019.pdf

France La Rochelle 21-Sep

The city of La Rochelle observed an
event to commemorate this year's
International Day of Peace. About
300 citizens participated in a
peace march in support of “Climate
Action for Peace”, which is this
year’s theme of International Day
of Peace.After the march, the
citizens observed a donation
ceremony of a seedling of ginkgo
tree whose mother tree was exposed
to the atomic bomb in Hiroshima.

France Lasséran 11-Nov

The town of Lasséran built a peace
garden with the collaboration of a
local citizens' group named
"Sentries of Peace" and observed a
day of peace events to inaugurate
the new peace garden.

http://www.mayorsforpeace.org/e
nglish/whatsnew/activity/191111
_Lasseran_France_E.html

France Moissac 24-Oct

The town of Moissac inaugurated a
rock garden built with the concept
promoted by a local citizens' group
named "Sentries of Peace".

https://www.moissac.fr/actua
lites/cadre-de-vie/lespace-
dedie-aux-sentinelles-de-la-
paix-inaugure/

http://www.mayorsforpeace.or
g/english/whatsnew/activity/
191024_Moissac_France_E.html

France
Normandie
(Region)

4-Jun - 5-Jun
The Region of Normandy hosted the
second edition of the Normandy
World Peace Forum.

France Saintes 6-Aug - 9-Aug

ACDN commemorated the 74st
anniversary of the bombings of
Hiroshima and Nagasaki by lighting
the flame for nuclear disarmament.

https://www.acdn.net/spip/sp
ip.php?breve1498&lang=en
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German Hannover 11-Nov - 12-Nov

The City of Hannover, a Vice
President of Mayors for Peace and
the Lead City of the German
Chapter, hosted the 11th Executive
Conference of Mayors for Peace. In
conjunction with this conference,
Hannover organized a public event
entitled "Renaissance of nuclear
weapons? Challenges for Europe's
Security Architecture". The City of
Hannover took the opportunity to
invite Beatrice Fihn, the Executive
Director of ICAN, to sign the
Golden Book, which is a special
guest book of Hannover.

http://www.mayorsforpeace.org/e
nglish/whatsnew/activity/191111
_Hannover_Fihn_GoldenBook.html

Germany Dresden 13-Feb - 15-Feb

The City of Dresden commemorated
the 75th anniversary of the bombing
of Dresden, which took place
between the 13th and 15th February,
1945. On this occasion, a broad
range of events took place:
commemoration ceremonies, a human
chain, forums and discussions.

http://www.mayorsforpeace.or
g/english/statement/mailmag/
pdf/News_2003_E.pdf

http://www.mayorsforpeace.or
g/english/whatsnew/activity/
2020Feb_Dresden_conference.h
tml

Germany
German
Chapter

8-Jul

In over 300 German cities, the
Mayors for Peace flag was hoisted
in front of many town halls.
It is a reminder of a legal opinion
handed down by the International
Court of Justice on July 8th, 1996,
concluding that even the threat of
using nuclear weapons is an offence
against international law.
The local peace initiatives and
guests were involved in folding
paper cranes and watching the film
“On a paper crane”. Folding paper
cranes has become a symbol of hope
and healing during challenging
times.

https://www.hannover.de/Leben-
in-der-Region-
Hannover/Politik/Politische-
Gremien/Mayors-for-
Peace/Flaggentag/Flaggentag-
der-B%C3%BCrgermeister-
f%C3%BCr-den-Frieden2

Germany Hannover 5-Aug - 2-Oct

The city of Hannover, a Vice-
President City of Mayors for Peace
and the Lead City of the German
Chapter of Mayors for Peace will
host a photo exhibition called
‘Black Rain Hibakusha – Children
of the Black Rain’ by photographer
Thomas Damm. The exhibition
features large format pictures of
people who still suffer from the
radioactive fallout – called black
rain - of the atomic bombing of
Hiroshima in 1945.
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Germany Hannover 5-Aug - 6-Aug

The city of Hannover, a Vice-
President City of Mayors for Peace
and the Lead City of the German
Chapter, annually commemorates the
atomic bombing of Hiroshima. The
Cultural Office of Hannover invited
citizens to various events to
observe the 74th anniversary of the
bombing. At Aegidien Church, with a
striking of the Peace Bell,
participants renewed their
commitment to prevent the same
tragedy from happening again.
Representatives of different
religions offered prayers and
meditation. To close the day of
reminder and remembrance of August
6, lantern floating ceremony was
held at the pond behind the Town
Hall.

http://www.mayorsforpeace.or
g/english/whatsnew/activity/
190806_Hiroshima_Day_2019_Ha
nnover.html

Germany Marl 7-Sep

The City of Marl held a workshop in
conjunction with the Children's Art
Competition "Peaceful Towns" 2019
hosted by Mayors for Peace.

https://www.marl.de/rathaus-
service/aktuelles/news-
detailansicht/news/kinderbil
der-sind-auf-dem-weg-nach-
japan/?tx_news_pi1%5Bcontrol
ler%5D=News&tx_news_pi1%5Bac
tion%5D=detail&cHash=36b351e
3aa5f7ce1595103f96b2a1e22

Germany Troisdorf 8-Jul - 26-Aug

A Mayors for Peace A-bomb
exhibition was held at its City
Hall. The exhibition was visited by
approximately 250 people.

Germany

Canada

Duesseldorf

Montreal
30-Aug - 1-Sep

Duesseldorf working together with
Montreal, will host the next
summit. The 2nd Mayor’s Summit and
International Conference on Living
Together.

https://observatoirevivreens
emble.org/en/save-the-date-
2nd-mayors-summit-on-living-
together

Greece Athens 4-Aug

Commemorations took place at the
Municipality of Pallini, a suburb
of Athenes and were followed by the
presentation of a documentary film
entitled "The Cry of Hiroshima".

India Udaipur 6-Aug
Memorial event was held to
commemorate the 74th anniversary of
the atomic bombing of Hiroshima.

http://www.mayorsforpeace.or
g/english/whatsnew/activity/
data/2019/Report_Udaipur_Aug
_6_2019.pdf
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Iran
Iranian
Chapter

27-Dec - 28-Dec
The Iranian Secretariat of Mayors
for Peace held a workshop titled
"Peace Journalism Simulation".

http://www.mayorsforpeace.org/e
nglish/statement/mailmag/pdf/N
ews_2002_E.pdf

http://www.mayorsforpeace.org/e
nglish/whatsnew/activity/19Nov_
Dec_Tehran.html

Iran
Iranian
Chapter

Nov

Two members of the volunteer staff
of the Tehran Peace Museum, which
also serves as the Iranian
Secretariat of Mayors for Peace,
raised public awareness about the
effects of weapons of mass
destruction in Iran by
participating in the "Science for
all" festival run by Iran's
National Science Museum. "Science
for all" is a festival which
provides people with the
opportunity to gain knowledge about
different aspects of science.

http://www.mayorsforpeace.or
g/english/statement/mailmag/
pdf/News_2002_E.pdf

http://www.mayorsforpeace.or
g/english/whatsnew/activity/
19Nov_Dec_Tehran.html

Iran
Iranian
Chapter

This year, the Children's
Department of the Tehran Peace
Museum launched a new peace educa-
tion project “Little Narrators”
with the cooperation of the Iranian
Secretariat of Mayors for Peace.
The main objective of this project
is raising awareness among children
about the effects of Iran-Iraq war
by sharing testimonies with them.
The project includes school
children collecting testimonies of
survivors, then creating paintings
based on the testimonies in groups.
The paintings were exhibited in
Tehran and Sardasht(West
Azarbaijan) in June this year, on
the occasion of the 32nd
anniversary of the chemical bombing
in Sardasht.

http://www.mayorsforpeace.or
g/english/whatsnew/activity/
190723_Iran_Little_Narrators
.html

Italy Cervia 26-Sep

The City of Cervia held some events
to celebrate the International Day
of Peace and the International Day
for the Total Elimination of
Nuclear Weapons. As part of the
events, elementary school children
recited poems and showed their work
done in the class embracing
"pacifico", the second generation
A-bombed Ginko tree planted in
2015.

http://www.comunecervia.it/citta
/notizie/notizia/cervia-citta-per-
la-pace-16858.html

Italy Cervia 12-Dec

The City of Cervia organized a
skype conference call connecting a
local elementary school in the city
and Hiroshima in which the students
will have the opportunity to listen
to an eyewitness A-bomb testimony.
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Italy Mirano 5-Aug

The City of Mirano organized a
flashmob titled "Tu che ne sai di
Hiroshima?" ("What do you know
about Hiroshima?") performed in the
main square of Mirano.

https://www.youtube.com/watch?
v=t5opZAweN7o

http://www.mayorsforpeace.org/e
nglish/whatsnew/activity/2019_a
ctivities_Mirano_Italy.html

Italy Mirano 5-Nov

The City of Mirano received seeds
in 2017 from a ginkgo biloba whose
mother tree was exposed to the
atomic bombing of Hiroshima. After
that, the students of a local
agricultural school named "8 marzo-
Lorenz" cultivated the seeds and on
November 5th, nine of the seedlings
were planted in Rabin Park, a city
garden dedicated to peace. Mirano
also donated three of the seedlings
that the city had been growing to
its neighbouring municipality Mira.

https://www.facebook.com/Comu
nediMirano/posts/251807791830
8618?__tn__=-R

http://www.mayorsforpeace.org/e
nglish/whatsnew/activity/2019_a
ctivities_Mirano_Italy.html

Italy Mirano Dec

In December, the Mayor of Mirano, a
Mirano City Councillor and delegate
to peace politics, and Vincenzo
Guanci, the coordinator of “Centro
per la pace e la legalità” (City
Association for Peace and
Legality), sent a joint letter to
all the municipalities in the
Metropolitan City of Venice to
invite them to join Mayors for
Peace.

http://www.mayorsforpeace.org/e
nglish/whatsnew/activity/2019_a
ctivities_Mirano_Italy.html

Mexico Mexico City 26-Sep

Mexico City, a Vice President of
Mayors for Peace and the Lead City
in Mexico, commemorated the United
Nations International Day for the
Total Elimination of Nuclear
Weapons with a Peace Festival
promoting its “Yes to Disarmament,
Yes to Peace” voluntary
disarmament program.

http://www.mayorsforpeace.or
g/english/whatsnew/activity/
190926_Mexico_City_Nuclear_A
bolition_Day.html

Mexico Mexico City 16-Jan

A delegation from the Foreign
Affairs Committee of the Congress
of Mexico City  met with Mayor
Kazumi Matsui of Hiroshima City
(President of Mayors for Peace) at
the embassy of Mexico in
Tokyo.Deputy Guerrero personally
handed Mayor Matsui a letter of
invitation to an event in Mexico
City in February commemorating the
53rd anniversary of the signing of
the Treaty for the Prohibition of
Nuclear Weapons in Latin America
and the Caribbean, known as the
Treaty of Tlatelolco.

http://www.mayorsforpeace.or
g/jp/statement/mailmag/pdf/N
ews_2002_J.pdf

http://www.mayorsforpeace.or
g/english/statement/mailmag/
pdf/News_2002_E.pdf

http://www.mayorsforpeace.or
g/jp/whatsnew/activity/20012
6_CDMX_meets_mfp_president_J
.html

http://www.mayorsforpeace.or
g/english/whatsnew/activity/
200126_CDMX_meets_mfp_presid
ent_E.html
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Mexico Mexico City 14-Feb

A ceremony to commemorate the 53rd
anniversary of the signing of the
Treaty for the Prohibition of
Nuclear Weapons in Latin America
and the Caribbean, known as the
Treaty of Tlatelolco was held. The
event was hosted by the Congress of
Mexico City together with the
Government of Mexico City, the
Cuauhtémoc City Hall, the Mexican
Ministry of Foreign Affairs, and
the Agency for the Prohibition of
Nuclear Weapons in Latin America
and the Caribbean (OPANAL by the
Spanish acronym). A number of
related events were also held to
commemorate the Treaty's
anniversary, including an award
ceremony for a children's drawing
competition and a showing of a
video message from Mayor of
Hiroshima.

http://www.mayorsforpeace.or
g/jp/statement/mailmag/pdf/N
ews_2003_J.pdf

http://www.mayorsforpeace.or
g/english/statement/mailmag/
pdf/News_2003_E.pdf

http://www.mayorsforpeace.or
g/english/whatsnew/activity/
2020Feb_CDMX_53rd_anniversar
y_of_Tlatelolco.html

Montenegro Kotor 6-Aug
"Peace  Gondola" was held to
commemorate the victims of the
atomic bombing in Hiroshima.

Poland Oswiecim - 26-Jun

The City of Oswiecim is currently
supporting the 19th edition of the
international art competition:
"Let's Give Peace to the World".
Children and youth from 7 – 19
years old are invited to submit
artworks that present their
surrounding reality in an artistic
way that expresses the right to
live in a world free of wars.

http://www.mayorsforpeace.or
g/english/statement/mailmag/
pdf/News_2003_E.pdf

http://www.ock.org.pl/XIX-
Miedzynarodowy-Konkurs-
Plastyczny-Darujmy-swiatu-
pokoj-2020-5995.html

Portugal Evora 21-Sep

To commemorate the International
Peace Day on September 21st, the É
vora City Council inaugurated the
exhibition “Defending Peace
against Nuclear Weapons” in the
City Hall, within the framework of
its partnership with the CPPC -
Portuguese Council for Peace and
Cooperation.

http://www.mayorsforpeace.or
g/english/whatsnew/activity/
190921_Evora_IDP2019.html

Russia Novosibirsk 22-Jun
Novosibirsk will hold the 4th
annual Peace Forum.

Russia Volgograd 22-May - 27-May

The City of Volgograd welcomed A-
bomb Legacy Successors and Memoir
Readers from Hiroshima and
organized public events at schools.
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Russia Volgograd 6-Aug

The city of Volgograd, a Vice
President City and the Lead City of
Russia of Mayors for Peace held a
Peace Memorial Ceremony for
Hiroshima which took place in the
"Battle of Stalingrad" museum
panorama.

http://www.welcomevolgogradc
ity.com/NewsEn.aspx?idn=462

Russia Volgograd 22-Sep

The City of Volgograd, a Vice
President of Mayors for Peace and
the Lead City in Russia, hosted an
event to raise young people’s
awareness about Japanese culture
and the peaceful links with the
city’s Japanese sister-city
Hiroshima. Jointly organized by the
“Volgograd-Hiroshima” Friendship
Society, numerous youth clubs and
the Volgograd Regional Library, the
festival welcomed over 600
attendants during the day.

http://www.mayorsforpeace.or
g/english/whatsnew/activity/
data/2019/Japanese_Cupboard_
2019.pdf

Russia Volgograd 31-Oct - 1-Nov

The City of Volgograd, a Vice
President of Mayors for Peace and
the Lead City in Russia, hosted the
6th International Forum of People's
Diplomacy "Dialogue on the Volga:
Peace and Mutual Understanding in
the 21st Century", welcoming
delegates from 40 world countries
to discuss the issues of global
agenda, cultural and humanitarian
cooperation and, for the first
time, the perspective of economic
interaction and its galvanization.

http://www.mayorsforpeace.or
g/english/whatsnew/activity/
data/2019/Dialogue_on_the_Vo
lga_2019.pdf

Spain Barcelona 20-Sep

To commemorate this year’s
International Day of Peace,
Barcelona organized a full day of
activities at the Hiroshima Garden
located in the Horta-Guinardó
neighborhood.The event featured
workshops for children,
presentations of mural paintings, a
tree planting ceremony and speeches
of public authorities. At noon,
bells were rung. Among the
participants were Mayor of
Granollers, a Vice President of
Mayors for Peace and the Lead City
of Catalan Chapter, and a
representative from the Japanese
Embassy in Spain.
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Spain Barcelona 18-Feb

The Barcelona City Council Plenary
Council's Committee on Social
Rights, Culture and Sports approved
an institutional statement that
urges the Spanish government to
sign and ratify the TPNW.

http://www.mayorsforpeace.or
g/jp/statement/mailmag/pdf/N
ews_2003_J.pdf

http://www.mayorsforpeace.or
g/english/statement/mailmag/
pdf/News_2003_E.pdf

http://www.mayorsforpeace.or
g/english/whatsnew/activity/
2020Feb_Catalan_Chapter_even
ts.html

https://wp.granollers.cat/al
caldesperlapau/2020/03/02/la
-diputacio-de-barcelona-
dona-suport-al-tractat-
sobre-la-prohibicio-de-les-
armes-nuclears/

Spain
Catalan
Chapter

Feb

Setsuko Thurlow, a survivor of the
Hiroshima atomic bombing and one of
the recipients of the 2017 Nobel
Peace Prize on behalf of ICAN,
visited Barcelona to raise
awareness for and continue adding
support to the TPNW. Mayor Ada
Colau of Barcelona met with
Ms.Thurlow and shared with
Ms.Thurlow that Barcelona had
approved an an institutional
statement that urges the Spanish
government to sign and ratify the
TPNW.

http://www.mayorsforpeace.or
g/jp/statement/mailmag/pdf/N
ews_2003_J.pdf

http://www.mayorsforpeace.or
g/english/statement/mailmag/
pdf/News_2003_E.pdf

http://www.mayorsforpeace.or
g/english/whatsnew/activity/
2020Feb_Catalan_Chapter_even
ts.html

https://ajuntament.barcelona
.cat/relacionsinternacionals
icooperacio/ca/noticia/ada-
colau-es-reuneix-amb-
setsuko-thurlow-premi-nobel-
de-la-pau-i-referent-en-la-
prohibicio-de-les-armes-
nuclears_918766

https://wp.granollers.cat/al
caldesperlapau/2020/02/21/al
caldes-per-la-pau-acompanya-
la-premi-nobel-de-la-pau-
setsuko-thurlow-en-la-seva-
visita-a-barcelona/

Spain Canovelles 21-Sep

The City of Canovelles, where last
year a Camphor tree seedling whose
mother tree was exposed to the A-
bomb in Hiroshima was planted,
organized a full day of activities
for peace. The day of solidarity
included the reading of a manifesto
in favor of peace and coexistence,
a musical performance and a flower
offering in memory of the victims.

Spain
Catalan
Chapter

30-Apr

The Catalan Chapter of Mayors for
Peace has launched a new monthly
newsletter to inform and update all
the Catalan members of its
activities.

http://wp.granollers.cat/alc
aldesperlapau/butlletins/
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Spain
Catalan
Chapter

6-Nov

Mayor Josep Mayoral of Granollers,
a Vice President of Mayors for
Peace and the Lead City of the
Catalan Charter, participated in
the session ‘Pathways to Conflict
Prevention for Local Governments’
held at the United Nations Office
at Geneva to share experiences
concerning the role of local
governments in conflict prevention
and peacebuilding. The session took
place in the framework of Geneva
Peace Week 2019 (GPW19) and brought
together United Nations staff
officers, academic researchers and
civil society organizations among
others.

Spain Gernika-Lumo 26-Apr , 27-Apr
Gernika-Lumo held the events to
commemorate the 82nd anniversary of
the bombing of Gernika.

Spain Gernika-Lumo Jul - Aug

The City of Gernika-Lumo decided to
exhibit the "Kids Guernica" art in
the main building of the Peace
Museum, located in front of the
city hall.

Spain Granollers 11-Nov - 15-Nov

The 6th Congress of United Cities
and Local Governments (UCLG) and
World Summit of Local and Regional
Leaders took place in Durban, South
Africa. The event brought together
more than 3,000 people from local
and regional organizations,
international experts and civil
society from all over the world.
Among the programs Mayor Mayoral of
Granollers participated was the
launch of the campaign “Plant
Trees Not Bombs”, an initiative of
Global Peace inspired by a visit to
Hiroshima and its A-bomb survivor
trees planting program.

https://www.uclg.org/sites/d
efault/files/uclg_thedurbanp
oliticaldeclaration_en_rv.pd
f

Spain
Catalan
Chapter

Feb

The Catalan Chapter of Mayors for
Peace, in collaboration with
Fundipau (a Catalan NGO and a
member of ICAN), has launched a new
website that promotes “Building
peace within cities and across the
world”, an awareness campaign to
demand, through cities, that
governments sign and ratify the
Treaty on the Prohibition of
Nuclear Weapons.

http://ciutatsdepau.org/

http://www.mayorsforpeace.or
g/english/statement/mailmag/
pdf/News_2002_E.pdf
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Spain
Catalan
Chapter

20-Feb

A meeting was held to announce the
launch of a new campaign "Building
peace within cities and across the
world" was officially presented by
the Catalan Chapter of Mayors for
Peace and a local NGO FundiPau.

http://www.mayorsforpeace.or
g/jp/statement/mailmag/pdf/N
ews_2003_J.pdf

http://www.mayorsforpeace.or
g/english/statement/mailmag/
pdf/News_2003_E.pdf

http://www.mayorsforpeace.or
g/english/whatsnew/activity/
2020Feb_Catalan_Chapter_even
ts.html

http://ciutatsdepau.org/

Spain
Catalan
Chapter

10-Mar

The Catalan Chapter of Mayors for
Peace released a statement calling
for an immediate humanitarian
response to the crisis of Syrian
refugees in the Turkey-EU border.

https://wp.granollers.cat/alcaldes
perlapau/2020/03/10/la-xarxa-
catalana-dalcaldes-per-la-pau-
reclama-una-resposta-
humanitaria-immediata-a-la-
crisi-en-la-frontera-entre-
turquia-i-la-unio-europea/

https://wp.granollers.cat/alcaldes
perlapau/qui-som/manifests/

Spain Lloret de Mar 21-Sep

The city of Lloret, in accordance
with the calling of the city of
Takayama (Japan) to organize a
Peace Bell Ceremony to renew their
determination to bring peace to the
globe, sounded the bells of its
city, observed a one-minute silence
and read the UN Secretary-General's
Message for this year.

Spain
Sant Cugat
del Vallés

Nov - Jan

Every year since 2014, the City of
Sant Cugat has organized a peace
project for local public schools
called "School Day for Peace and
Non-Violence" targeting children
from 9 – 10 years old. The activity
is intended as a creative and
experiential educational process to
work on key aspects of the culture
of peace and non-violence through
artistic expression.

http://www.mayorsforpeace.or
g/english/statement/mailmag/
pdf/News_2003_E.pdf

http://www.mayorsforpeace.or
g/english/whatsnew/activity/
2019-
2020_Sant_Cugat_School_Day_f
or_Peace_and_Non-
Violence.html
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Switzerland Luzern 20-Nov

The City Council of Luzern passed a
resolution, dated 20th November
2019, which calls on the Swiss
Government to agree to the Treaty
on the Prohibition of Nuclear
Weapons.

UK Aberdeen 7-Aug
Commemorative event for the victims
of the atomic bombing in Hiroshima
was held outside Marischal College.

UK Bradford 9-Aug

Ceremony and peace parade for the
victims of the atomic bombing in
Nagasaki from the city centre to
Lister Park took place.

UK Cardiff Aug
An annual commemoration event was
held with speeches, music and
reflection.

UK Chester 6-Aug
Hiroshima-Nagasaki event was held
in the city centre park.

UK Dandee 6-Aug

There was an annual walk for the
victims of the atomic bombing in
Hiroshima from Law Road by the
water pumping station.

UK Dublin Aug

An annual ceremony was held in
Merrion Square Gardens organised by
Irish CND with a senior
representative from the Japanese
Embassy. The Lord Mayor of Dublin
took part in the ceremony.

UK East Ayrshire Dec

East Ayrshire Council passed two
resolutions at a recent Council
meeting. One calls on support for
the TPNW and encourages the UK
Government to engage in
multilateral nuclear disarmament,
whilst the other mandates the Chief
Executive of the Council to write
to the Strathcylde Local
Authorities Pension Scheme calling
on it to divest funds from
companies involved in nuclear
weapons assembly and production.

https://www.nuclearpolicy.info/ne
ws/nfla-welcomes-resolutions-
east-ayrshire-oxford-councils-
treaty-prohibition-nuclear-
weapons/
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UK Edinburgh 27-Jun

Edinburgh City Council passed a
resolution to support the Treaty
for the Prohibition of Nuclear
Weapons (TPNW), and to encourage
divestment from Council pension
fund investments in companies
developing nuclear weapons or
fossil fuels.

http://www.nuclearpolicy.info/ne
ws/nfla-welcomes-further-
council-resolutions-supporting-
treaty-prohibition-nuclear-
weapons-and-divestment/

UK Edinburgh 6-Aug
Hiroshima-Nagasaki event was held
at Castle Street, alongside
Princess Street.

UK Fife 26-Sep

Fife Council was welcomed by the
Nuclear Free Local
Authorities(NFLA) as the 5th UK
Council to pass a resolution in
support of the Treaty on the
Prohibition of Nuclear Weapons.

https://www.nuclearpolicy.info/ne
ws/international-day-eliminate-
nuclear-weapons-fife-council-
5th-uk-council-support-treaty-
prohibit-nuclear-weapons/

UK Glasgow 6-Aug

Ceremony for the victims of the
atomic bombing in Hiroshima was
held by the main entrance at
Kelvingrove Art Gallery.

UK Hastings 6-Aug
Hiroshima-Nagasaki event was held
and included the Mayor of Hastings.

UK Hebden Royd 10-Apr , 13-Apr

Hebden Royd Town Council passed a
resolution, dated 10th
April 2019, which calls on the UK
Government to agree to the
International Treaty to Prohibit
Nuclear Weapons.

https://mif.co.uk/

UK Keighley Aug Hiroshima-Nagasaki event was held.

UK Leeds 9-Aug

Ceremony for the victims of the
atomic bombing in Nagasaki was held
in Park Square and included the
Deputy Leader of Leeds City Council
and NFLA chair.
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UK London 6-Aug
Hiroshima-Nagasaki event was held
at Tavistock Square.

UK Manchester 22-May

The city of Manchester held the 2nd
anniversary event of the 22 May
2017 Manchester Arena terror
attack, which took 22 lives.

https://secure.manchester.gov.uk
/news/article/8154/plans_announ
ced_for_22_may_second_anniversar
y_commemorations

UK Manchester 1-Jul

A special ceremony was held in the
Students Garden, John Dalton
Building, Manchester Metropolitan
University to unveil the 8th of
Manchester's 12 gingko trees. These
have been grown from seeds provided
to it by Hiroshima from a mother
tree damaged in the 1945 atomic
weapon attack, that regrew the
following spring.

https://www2.mmu.ac.uk/news-
and-events/news/story/10611/

UK Manchester 4-Jul - 21-Jul

Over 4,000 people took part in a
mass participation event in
Manchester city center that
formally launched the 2019
Manchester International
Festival.At the festival, 'Bells
for Peace' was created in
cooperation with the
internationally renowned artist and
peace campaigner Yoko Ono.

https://mif.co.uk/

UK Manchester 6-Aug

Lead City and Vice President of
Mayors for Peace, Manchester City
Council held a formal ceremony in
Manchester Museum. The ceremony
included the laying of a white
flowered wreath by the Lord Mayor
of Manchester, the reading of the
Hiroshima Peace Declaration and the
reading of Hiroshima and Manchester
peace poems.A paper crane folding
workshop was then held for children
and their families.

UK Manchester 12-Sep - 13-Oct

The city of Manchester held "Walk
Without Fear" photographic
exhibition in Manchester Central
Library.

UK Manchester 5-Nov - 30-Jan

The City of Manchester, a Vice
President of Mayors for Peace and
the Lead City of the UK and Ireland
Chapter, launched 50 Cities - 50
Traces art exhibition.This art
exhibition was developed in
association with the German Chapter
of Mayors for Peace and will then
transfer on to Bristol City Hall in
February.

http://www.mayorsforpeace.or
g/english/whatsnew/activity/
data/2019/50_Cities_50_Trace
s_Manchester.pdf
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UK Manchester 10-Nov - 11-Nov

The City of Manchester will hold a
national '24 Hours of Peace'
performance event. It will　include
48 actors reading out from 200,000
words of interviews with 100 UK
peacemakers, peace-builders and
peace advocates over a 24 hour
period.

https://www.nuclearpolicy.in
fo/events/24-hours-of-peace/

UK Manchester 25-Nov

A multi-faith service and ceremony
to unveil a statue of Mahatma
Gandhi, a pivotal 20th century
leader of ideas around non-violent
action to pursue political aims,
was held in Manchester Cathedral.
2019 is the 150th anniversary of
his birth. The statue was donated
partially as a response to the 2017
Manchester Arena attack as a way to
share in the multi-faith and multi-
cultural diversity of Manchester.

https://www.manchesterevenin
gnews.co.uk/news/greater-
manchester-news/mahatma-
gandhi-statue-manchester-
cathedral-17309551

http://www.mayorsforpeace.or
g/english/whatsnew/activity/
191125_Manchester_Gandhi_sta
tue_unveiling.html

UK Manchester Jun - Aug

The City of Manchester hosted the
200th anniversary Manchester
Peterloo festival. The festival
included exhibitions, workshops,
talks, music and dramatic
performance.

https://manchesterhistories.
co.uk/projects/peterloo2019

UK Midlothian 25-Jun

Midlothian City Council passed a
resolution to to encourage
divestment from Council pension
fund investments in companies
developing nuclear weapons.

http://www.nuclearpolicy.inf
o/news/nfla-welcomes-
further-council-resolutions-
supporting-treaty-
prohibition-nuclear-weapons-
and-divestment/

UK Milton Keynes 6-Aug
Lantern ceremony for the victims of
the atomic bombing in Hiroshima was
held by the Peace Pagoda.

UK Norwich 23-Oct
Norwich City Council passed a
resolution supporting the Treaty on
the Prohibition of Nuclear Weapons.

https://www.nuclearpolicy.in
fo/news/nfla-welcomes-
norwich-city-council-being-
the-fifth-uk-council-to-
pass-a-resolution-
supporting-the-treaty-for-
the-prohibition-of-nuclear-
weapons/

UK Oldham 29-May Oldham Peace Times Issue 19

16/19

https://www.nuclearpolicy.info/events/24-hours-of-peace/
https://www.nuclearpolicy.info/events/24-hours-of-peace/


Country City/Chapter Event details LinkDate

UK Oldham 12-Jul Oldham Peace Times Issue 20

UK Oldham 14-Feb Oldham Peace Times Issue 21

UK Oxford 27-Jan

Oxford Council passed two
resolutions at a recent Council
meeting. One calls on support for
the TPNW and encourages the UK
Government to engage in
multilateral nuclear disarmament,
whilst the other mandates the Chief
Executive of the Council to write
to the Strathcylde Local
Authorities Pension Scheme calling
on it to divest funds from
companies involved in nuclear
weapons assembly and production.

https://www.nuclearpolicy.info/ne
ws/nfla-welcomes-resolutions-
east-ayrshire-oxford-councils-
treaty-prohibition-nuclear-
weapons/

UK Renfrewshire 9-May

Renfrewshire Council had passed a
resolution calling on its pension
found to divest from companies
involved with nuclear weapons.

http://www.nuclearpolicy.info/wp
/wp-
content/uploads/2019/05/NFLA_
May_2019_Newsletter.pdf

UK Renfrewshire Aug

An annual ceremony is held in the
peace garden whitin Barshaw Park
with speeches from senior
councillors and the local MSP.

UK Sheffield 9-Aug
Peace picnic for the victims of the
atomic bombing in Nagasaki was
organized in Meersbrook Park.

UK
South
Ayrshire

8-Jul

The Ayrshire Fiddle Orchestra
visited the Peace Memorial Park in
Hiroshima and held a peace ceremony
in front of the Children's Peace
Monument. During the ceremony,
specially composed music  'Lament
for Hiroshima'was played and two
drawings created by children of
South Ayrshire were donated to the
Mayor Of Hiroshima. The peace art
competition for youth, supported by
South Ayrshire Provost Helen
Moonie, was inspired by second-
generation A-bombed ginko tree
seeds donated to South Ayrshire by
Mayors for Peace.

http://fiddleorchestra.com/day-
9-hiroshima/

UK Stirling Aug Hiroshima-Nagasaki event was held.
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UK Stockport Aug Hiroshima-Nagasaki event was held.

UK
Ireland

UK and
Ireland
Chapter

16-May
The UK & Ireland Chapter progress
report No.22 was released.

http://www.mayorsforpeace.org/e
nglish/whatsnew/activity/data/2
019/M4P_Briefing_No_22_NPT_and
_progress_report.pdf

UK
Ireland

UK and
Ireland
Chapter

31-Jul
The UK & Ireland Chapter progress
report No.23 was released.

http://www.nuclearpolicy.info/bri
efings/mayors-for-peace-
briefing-23-3000-european-
members-and-chapter-progress-
report/

UK
Ireland

UK and
Ireland
Chapter

19-Aug
UK and Ireland Mayors for Peace
Briefing Paper 24 was released.

http://www.nuclearpolicy.inf
o/briefings/mayors-for-
peace-briefing-24-hiroshima-
and-nagasaki-ceremonies-and-
chapter-progress-report/

UK
Ireland

UK and
Ireland
Chapter

1-Oct
UK and Ireland Mayors for Peace
Briefing Paper 25 was released.

https://www.nuclearpolicy.info/w
p/wp-
content/uploads/2019/10/M4P_B
riefing_No_25_Chapter_meeting_and
_TPNW.pdf

UK
Ireland

UK and
Ireland
Chapter

2-Dec
UK and Ireland Mayors for Peace
Briefing Paper 26 was released.

https://www.nuclearpolicy.info/w
p/wp-
content/uploads/2019/10/M4P_B
riefing_No_25_Chapter_meeting_and
_TPNW.pdf

UK
Ireland

UK and
Ireland
Chapter

20-Feb
UK and Ireland Mayors for Peace
Briefing Paper 27 was released.

http://www.nuclearpolicy.info
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US Gainesville 20-Oct - 23-Oct

The City of Gainesville has sent a
message to Japanese mayors through
the Mayors for Peace Secretariat.
The message expresses the City's
wish to meet with Japanese mayors
to talk about the strengths and
weaknesses of building
relationships in the name of
cultural exchange, economic
progress, and ultimately a more
peaceful world at the 42nd Annual
Joint Meeting of the Southeast
U.S./Japan Association and the
Japan-U.S. Southeast Association to
be held in Savannah, Georgia on
October 20-23.

European
Chapter

9-Jan - 10-Jan

The Mayor of Granollers led a
delegation of European lead city
representatives to Basel in
Switzerland to attend the annual
Basel Peace Forum and a number of
associated meetings.

https://basel-
peace.org/2020/

http://pnnd.org/event/climat
e-peace-and-security-youth-
voices-policy-action

http://www.mayorsforpeace.or
g/english/statement/mailmag/
pdf/News_2002_E.pdf

http://www.mayorsforpeace.or
g/english/whatsnew/activity/
20Jan_European_Chapter_Repor
t.html

European
Chapter

Jan

As per the decision at the
Executive Conference in November
2019, the Mayors for Peace European
Chapter was formally launched in
January 2020, with the Mayor of
Granollers as its Chair.

http://www.mayorsforpeace.or
g/jp/statement/mailmag/pdf/N
ews_2002_J.pdf

http://www.mayorsforpeace.or
g/english/statement/mailmag/
pdf/News_2002_E.pdf

http://www.mayorsforpeace.or
g/english/whatsnew/activity/
20Jan_European_Chapter_Repor
t.html
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